
 
 

 
 Counsellor News 

 Eyre Avenue, Whyalla Norrie, 5608  (08) 8645 8303 

 
Week 3, Term 2   www.longstps.sa.edu.au    dl.1133_info@schools.sa.edu.au 

MAY 

Tuesday 23rd Fun Run 

Thursday 25th Dance Big 

JUNE 

Friday 2nd Football/Hockey 

Monday 12th 
Queens Birthday 

Public Holiday 

Wednesday 14th 
WHS Year 7 

Transition 

Friday 16th Soccer/Netball 

Monday 19th Student Free Day 

Wednesday 21st 
SHS Year 7  
Transition 

Please SMS us on 0499 444 438 if your 
child is going to be absent. You need 
to include your child’s name, room 

number and the reason for their     
absence (eg. family or illness). 

 
 
 

Family Fun Corner Question: Week 3 
 

Did Mrs Frisby have a baby boy or baby girl? 
 
 
Name: _____________________________ 
 
Room:________    Answer:______________ 
 
____________________________________ 

Complete the question with your 
family and fill in the slip below. 
Then place it in the box in the 
front office. A winner will be 
drawn at the next assembly! 

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce 
myself.  My name is Astrid Aitken and I will be 
back-filling as Senior Leader in Kelly Frisby’s 
absence.   

I have 25 years experience in the education 
system and am looking forward to some new 
challenges and experiences.  I worked as an 
SSO for 10 years at Fisk Street Primary School in 
a variety of roles from finance to classroom 
support. I then moved to Whyalla Town Primary 
School to fill a temporary position and ended up 
staying there for 15 years.  In that time I 
completed my Bachelor of Education and became 
a classroom teacher.  During my teaching time I 
was coordinator for many years, this included 
curriculum support, coaching teachers, 
introducing new programs and methodologies as 
well as monitoring and assessing data.   

I look forward to getting to know the students and 
parents of the Long Street Community and please 
feel free to come and introduce yourself to me.   

Thank you Astrid Aitken 

 

 
 
 
 

School Attendance 
Research shows that success in learning is 
directly proportional to regular attendance 
and participation in education programs. 
Children who have patterns of poor 
attendance and/or lateness are at risk, as 
they may not achieve their potential in 
educational and social development. 
DECD has a target attendance rate of 95%, 
and is striving to increase student 
attendance. Collecting and monitoring 
attendance helps us to know when we need 
to be in contact with the Education Office 
and when phone calls, meetings, home visits 
and referrals need to take place.  Analysing 
data will help us see the trends in high 
attendance and poor attendance, and allow 
proactive strategies to be put in place to 
increase our attendance data and keep it 
consistent.  
 

Senior Leader News 

 

We, at Long Street, want every child to be 
successful and understand if there are 
circumstances for children to not attend 
school. Having consistent contact between 
home and school will build relationships 
between staff and parents and let the 
parents know we are here to support them 
if they are having difficulties.  
This week, all parents/caregivers should 

have received a letter showing their child’s 

current attendance percentage. If you 

have not seen this, please let me know. 

 

Cheers, Sue Kiely 

Counsellor 

 Congratulations to our girls and boys interschool basketball teams.  

Photographs taken by Angela Marsland 



News from the Principal 

Welcome back to Term 2.  
This term a number of significant 
events have been planned. The 
annual school Fun Run is an 
event which raises money for 
the school. This event is being 
held Tuesday 23rd May. We 
welcome families to participate 
and run/walk with their child(ren) 
and become actively involved in 
the event. The school retains 
60% of all money raised to be 
used to enhance and deliver 
curriculum or social 
development strategies, 
therefore we encourage 
students to raise as much 

money as they can. We do not 
support door knocking for 
sponsors as this can possibly be 
a risky process. Rather, invite 
family members and family 
friends to sponsor your child. 
Staff have begun the process of 
writing term 2 reports. This 
report provides you with 
accurate information relating to 
academic achievement and 
behaviour choices made by your 
child. The report also allows you 
to understand what curriculum 
has been covered throughout 
the first semester. The report 
also forms a part of the student/ 

teacher interviews which are 
held early in Term 3. I 
encourage you to develop 
questions you can ask during 
the interview process to better 
understand your child’s 
academic growth and progress. 
I would like to welcome Mr 
Hamilton who has joined our 
teaching team for the remainder 
of Term 2 in Room 3. A warm 
welcome also to Sheri Baird  
and Marie Upton who have 
joined the SSO Team. We wish 
both staff members the very best 
as they join our dedicated team. 
Bryan Rotherham, Principal 

Week 9 Award Winners 

Room 1 
 
Riley Edwards 
Kenika Dadleh 
Xavier Miller 
Claire Smith 
 
Room 2 
 
Tanner Marshall 
Tah-Leigh Richardson 
Daniel Rocchi 
Chloe Papadontas 
 
Room 3 
 
Jayden Moore-Crofts 
Jayla Woodland 
Jaxon Briffa 
Ava Nolan 
 
Room 4 
 
Kyan Wallace 
Maddison Nitschke 
Jahzara Johns 
Max Smith 

Room 5 
 
Ruby Upton 
Lucas Page 
Lylah Dix 
Sophie Harper 
 
Room 10 
 
Hailie Brady 
Jayden Ivarsson 
 
Room 11 
 
Jaiden Rodriguez 
Kaia McElligott 
Taiah Davidson 
 
 

Week 9 Award Winners 

Room 12 
 
Jakob Sleep 
Makenah McCoombes 
Mitchell Morris 
Ashalea Perry 
 
Room 13 
 
Sean Somerville 
Holly Maywald 
Harry Rotherham 
Brittany Griffin 

 

 
 

What’s Happening in Room 2? 

Parent Information 

 

 
 

From the Pastoral Care Worker 
 

For those who haven’t met me yet, my 
name is Lisa Peterson and I am the 
pastoral care worker here at the school. I 
have enjoyed my first term here settling in 
and getting to know the staff and students. 
As the pastoral care worker my role is to 
provide support and work with students, 
staff and families within the school. 
I spend my time in the classrooms 
supporting students and teachers and in 
the yard at recess and lunch times. I am 
also running a craft activity on Fridays at 
lunch time for students to participate in. I 
am someone students can talk to 
especially if they are having a bad day or 
require extra support. 
 A consent form was sent out in term one. 

If you have not filled one out already for 

your child/ren please do so and return to 

the school as soon as possible. This form 

gives me permission to work with students 

individually.  If you would like any more 

information regarding my role or have any 

questions please feel free to contact Sue 

Kiely or myself.   

Towards the end of last term the students in 
both Rooms 1 & 2 were learning about 
description writing. This was integrated into 
both their Science lessons and Oral 
Language. During one of our Science 
lessons a Dragon fruit was brought into the 
classroom and students were asked to 
describe its exterior and then try to guess 
what they thought the inside might look like. 
As a whole group students came up with 
sentences to describe both the exterior and 
interior of the Dragon fruit before going to 
their tables and having a go at illustrating the 
fruit and writing sentences using describing 
words. Some students also had a taste of 
the fruit and used words in sentences to 
describe how it tasted.  

Due to a number of recent incidents, we are 
reminding parents and caregivers that they 
are NOT to park in the staff car park. Please 
use the back car park.  
 
Also, please remind children to NOT walk 
through the staff car park but rather go out 
through the gate and along the footpath, 
remembering to check for traffic at the car 
park entrances. 

Staff Car Park  


